WASCO COUNTY UNDERGROUND

COORDINATING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

October 21, 2008
8:00 a.m. @ Momma Jane’s 
Attendance:

Ed Ortega

NWCPUD

Brenda Huskey

City of The Dalles

Dale McCabe

City of The Dalles

Mike Richardson
The Dalles Irrigation District

Delbert Nicholson
ODOT

Pat Smith

ODOT

Bill Ketchum

Crestline Construction

Greg Jensen

Crestline Construction

Don Uhalde

Wasco County Public Works

Jeff McCall

Wasco County Public Works

Arthur Smith

Wasco County Public Works

Jim Bailey

Wasco Electric Coop

Jeb Miller

Chenowith PUD

The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m. by Dale McCabe, President.    
Minutes:

Minutes of the September meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
Our balance is still $1,491.31 with no transactions occurring since April.  We still have not received our funds from the OUNC and Arthur has e-mailed Gary Hyatt but received no response yet.
Damage Report:
Arthur did not submit the damage report but said there were zero damages occurring in September.
Old Business:

Bill has had a difficult time picking a contractor to have a luncheon with so if anyone has a specific contractor they would like, e-mail Bill.
Pat says the wind farms are aware they need to be apart of the one-call center. Sea West is now a member since they are receiving daily ticket reports and Pat plans to follow-up with the Sherman County wind farms. 
New Business:

None.

Round Table:

Ed Ortega - Northern Wasco County PUD

· Upcoming are the Celilo feeder lines
· Columbia Crossing at 10th & Webber
Dale McCabe - City of The Dalles Public Works
· Trying to complete our portion of the new Public Works site so we can move in around the end of November or first of December

· The East Gateway Project is entering the completion of the design phase so if anyone has utilities going in, now is the time for input

· Working with the property owners of gravel streets on Pentland, Lincoln and Liberty between 11th & 12th Streets where they pay for the materials and Public Works provides the labor and equipment. Also have G Street b/t 8th & 9th on the list now.  If anyone has utility work at any of these locations, let Dale know
· Gearing up for winter

Delbert Nicholson & Pat Smith - ODOT
· Finished 3-Mile Creek fish passage project
· Winter maintenance
· Crack sealing on 197

· Fiber optic project on Tygh Ridge and Juniper Flat—probably will last two more weeks 

· Second fiber optic line through The Dalles starting at 197 & Fremont and ending up at the Port

Bill Ketchum & Greg Jensen – Crestline Construction
· Bridge over Chenowith Creek in the Port area in conjunction with Wasco County
· Finishing up at the Hood River airport
· Building homes at Lone Pine
· Finishing up at the Wicks Clearwell
· Starting Columbia Crossing at 10th & Webber  Streets
· Still on the East Fork Irrigation District project
Jeff McCall, Don Uhalde & Arthur Smith – Wasco County Public Works
· Widening South Valley Road 

· Putting in a culvert on Dufur Gap Road
· Winterizing
Jeb Miller – Chenowith PUD
· Winterizing

Jim Bailey – Wasco Electric Coop

· Their contractor will start expanding the Endersby Station the first week of November

· Upcoming will be an underground run from the ridge to a cell site above Antelope 

· Several services and standard maintenance

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:28 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Huskey, Secretary
